
We must look at getting our 

students ready to enter a global 

community  that is connected in 

ways that we could not have 

imagined in the 1970s. 

 

Regards, 

 

Mr. C. Mah 

 

I got into a philosophical dinner 

conversation a few weeks ago.  

A friend was visiting and he 

stated that school was “way 

better” when he was in elemen-

tary school.  He is not connect-

ed to education, nor does he 

have kids in school.  His posi-

tion was based on his memory 

that children were more disci-

plined;  that school work was 

harder; and kids were expected 

to learn.  He reminisced about 

sitting in rows; adding/

subtracting for arithmetic; writ-

ing a report about Bobby Orr; 

learning the ‘ph’ sound and 

how he feared “the strap”.  

 

I quickly jumped in and added 

to his list.   

 

Perhaps he truly missed the 

purple mimeograph ink; chalk 

dust under the fingernails; get-

ting rejected when he asked a 

girl to dance at the Grade 7 

sock hop; using a World Book 

Encyclopedia; and his David 

Cassidy haircut.  

 

The education we received in 

the 70’s and 80’s could not 

have prepared us for the chal-

lenges that our students will 

face in  10 years.  There are 

emerging jobs and technologies 

now, that did not exist 30 years 

ago, or even 5 years ago.  .   

 

There are some tried and true 

methods of teaching that have 

been around for a long time; 

but there are also new ap-

proaches that tap into  our un-

derstanding of the brain.  There 

is research about how the brain 

learns and processes infor-

mation.  We know that students 

are more visual learners than 

auditory learners.  Learning can 

be expressed in multiple ways, 

aside from just pencil and pa-

per. 

 

At Walton, I try and pop into 

each classroom daily or every 

other day.   I am excited by the 

activities that I see.  I see a mix 

of critical thinking along with 

collaboration.   

 

Our conversation concluded 

with my summary that educa-

tion today should be preparing 

our students for their future.  

Our current kindergarten stu-

dents will graduate in 2025.  
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S P E C I A L  P O I N T S  
O F  I N T E R E S T :  

 Walton PAC Sip ‘n 
Savour info can be 
found on Pages 4 and 
5. 

 Event is Friday, April 
25th! 

 Find out more at 
www.waltonpac.ca! 

 

Happy 

Spring 

Break!  

School  

Re-Opens 

Monday, 

March 31st! 

Sports 

Day! 

Friday, 

June 

6th 

Wear green 

on Friday! 



ang, Mrs. Vanderliek 

and Ms. Wegrich also 

use the smartboard 

effectively in their 

lessons!  The white 

board’s versality al-

The Little Pear Gar-

den Dance Company 

performed at Walton 

on Friday, March 7th.  

The group presented 

six dances, from dif-

ferent ethnic regions 

around China. 

One of the important 

aspects of learning a 

language is learning 

the culture! 

 

S M A R T B O A R D  A C T I O N  

L I T T L E  P E A R  G A R D E N  P E R F O R M A N C E ,  F R I D A Y ,  M A R C H  7  

Q U E S T I O N S  O R  C O N C E R N S ?   W H O  D O  Y O U  C A L L ?  

address any concerns. 

 

Any question or concerns 

regarding a child’s progress 

at school should be directed 

to the classroom teacher.  

We want parents to be able 

to dialogue directly with the 

teacher to help resolve or 

Contact the 

teacher should 

you have any 

questions or 

concerns about 

your child’s 

progress. 
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Guess 

what? 

Walton 

turns 25 

next 

October! 

Interactive whiteboards can 

be a wonderful learning tool!  

Mr. Chiang and Ms. Evans 

use the Smartboard to en-

hance their lessons in Man-

darin and English as shown 

in these photos.   Mrs. Ho-

lows for instruction in 

both English and 

Mandarin. 

 



Aboriginal Education 

The students in Mrs. Jean-

neau and Ms. Zhou’s class 

invited in the district Aborigi-

nal Education department to 

create button blankets. 

 

Hot Lunch 

The Walton PAC hosted an-

other successful pizza lunch 

on Wednesday, March 5th.  

The next PAC lunch will be 

Wednesday, April 9. 

 

 

Art Auction 

There is a lot of art going on 

at Walton!  Classes are pre-

paring wonderful artwork for 

the PAC Sip ‘n Savour event.  

You can learn more about Sip 

‘n Savour in the pages of this 

newsletter, the PAC website 

or their @sipnsavour Twitter 

account! 

Basketball at Scott Creek 

The boys and girls teams will 

be participating in a Grade 5 

Scott Creek basketball tour-

nament on Thursday, March 

12th.  Thanks to Mrs. Smith 

for organizing our team!  

Thanks to Ms. Wegrich, Mr. 

Chiang, Mrs. Sluis, Mr. Finlay, 

Mr. Craik, and Mrs. Sadowski 

for coaching! 

 

Como Lake Training 

Mrs. Sadowski, Mrs. Korbely 

and Mrs. Dane are sponsor-

ing our Como Lake Relay 

team this year.  The team has 

started to train for the 

4x1200m event held on April 

16th.  Schools from around 

the district send teams to 

participate in this event.  It’s 

great to see so many runners 

come out and train! 

 

 

 

 

game. 

4 Square Rules: 

The ball can only be hit with 

the hands.   

There is no grabbing or 

“Cherry bombing”.  When 

students “Cherry Bomb”, the 

ball is thrown very hard and 

does not allow a fair chance 

of returning the ball. 

It is one of the most popular 

games on our playground.  

There are accepted rules at 

our school but some of our 

students will loosely interpret 

the rules.  This leads to prob-

lems on the playground as 

children change the rules to 

favour themselves or their 

friends.   4-Square should be 

a fast moving and enjoyable 

 

 

W H A T ’ S  G O I N G  O N  A T  W A L T O N ?  

4  S Q U A R E  R U L E S  
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PADS in school 

Mrs. Sluis and Mrs. Smith 

invited in the PADS  program  

last week.  The students en-

joyed reading and interacting 

with the dogs! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Go Canada Go! 

Mrs. McMeiken turned our 

gym into a cheering section 

for Team Canada!  Many of 

our Walton students were 

able to watch our Canadian 

Women’s team win the Olym-

pic Gold Medal. 







2960 Walton Avenue,  

Coquitlam, BC, V3B 6V6 

 

Phone: 604-941-1962 

Fax: 604-937-8040 

E-mail: walton@sd43.bc.ca 

S C H O O L  D I S T R I C T  4 3  
( C O Q U I T L A M )  

W E L C O M E  T O  W A L T O N  
E L E M E N T A R Y  S C H O O L ,  
W H E R E  W E  S T R I V E  T O  
C R E A T E  A  C A R I N G ,  
R E S P E C T F U L  C O M M U N I T Y  O F  
L E A R N E R S .   T H E  S C H O O L  
C O M M U N I T Y  I S  F O C U S E D  O N  
C R E A T I N G  A  S O C I A L L Y  
R E S P O N S I B L E  S C H O O L  
C L I M A T E  T O  E N H A N C E  
S T U D E N T  L E A R N I N G  

Follow us on Twitter at @waltonsd43 


